
 

     
 
 
 

Friday 3rd February, 2023 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

This week has seen a change with lighter mornings and the daylight lasting that little 
bit longer – it is great to think that spring is just around the corner!   

This week’s newsletter celebrates some of the wonderful learning that has been 
happening in Year 4, together with an overview of what each year group have been 
studying this half term in History.  There are also some key reminders relating to the 
importance of children arriving at school on time. 

Today we have enjoyed a fantastic, maths-filled day in support for NSPCC Number Day.  The children 
have thoroughly enjoyed some great activities planned by Miss Lister, our Maths Lead, and there have 
been some wonderfully creative costumes on show. Thank you to parents and carers for supporting this 
worthwhile cause.   

Breakfast and After School Club: We have recently shared our Breakfast and After School Club policy by 
email to all parents and carers.  Please do check the policy as a reminder of the booking system in place: 
to meet demand and ensure that we can provide adequate staffing, spaces must be booked and paid for 
in advance by 6pm the day before to avoid any disappointment.  This is the case for both breakfast and 
after school club. 

We very much look forward to another busy week next week: we are participating in the Unity Schools 
Partnership Cooking Festival, have a Reading Café planned for 2AP and very much look forward to our 
Valentine’s Diso on Thursday, 9th February.  Don’t forget to purchase your child’s ticket on ParentPay 
ahead of time to avoid disappointment! 
 
Wishing you all a lovely weekend, 
 
Lisa McConnell 
Head of School  
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Calendar: 
February: 
Thursday 9th February – 2AP Reading Café, 8.45-9.30 
Thursday 9th February – School Discos for all year groups (see info in newsletter) 
Thursday 23rd February – 2SA Reading Café, 8.45-9.30 

13th – 17th February – HALF TERM 
Monday 20th February – Return to school 
Tuesday 21st February – Year 6 SATs meeting in the hall, 2.45-3.15 
Thursday 23rd February – Year 6 SATs meeting in the hall, 5.00-5.30 
 
March: 
Thursday 2nd March – 1ED Reading Café – details to follow 
Tuesday 7th March – Parents’ Evening (early) -details to follow 
Thursday 9th March – 1ES Reading Café – details to follow 
Monday 13th March – Parents’ Evening (late) – details to follow 



 

Lates 
 

We are noticing that a large number of children 
are arriving late regularly. We would like to 
remind you that the school day starts at 8.35am, 
with school gates opening at 8.32am. 
 
If your child arrives after 8.45am they are marked 
as Late in the register. If your child comes into 
school after 9.05am the registers are closed, and 
it counts as 1 session of unauthorised absence   

 
We do appreciate that slow traffic and other factors can 
contribute to children occasionally being late for school, 
but please be aware it can be distressing and disruptive 
for children when they do arrive late on a regular basis. 
It may also impact on their first lesson, disrupting the 
entire class and teacher. 

 

Be an Attendance H.E.R.O  

       Here  

  Everyday    

      Ready 

 On time 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
History 

History is an integral part of the school’s curriculum and starts in EYFS where 
the children learn about how they have changed since they were born right 
through the Key Stage 2 studying the ancient civilisations. 
Year 1 are currently learning about changes within Haverhill over time which 
will involve some active learning out and about in the town. 
 
Meanwhile, Year 2 have been learning about the 
influences of David Attenborough and Mary Anning on 
recent History. As part of this unit, the children have 
been learning about fossils and how they have helped us 
understand about live millions of years ago.  
 
Year 3 have started their brand-new unit, learning about the 
Ancient Egyptians which they will be studying for the rest of 
the year. They will be comparing them to other Ancient 
Civilisations and will get the chance to visit the Fitzwilliam’s 
Museum.  
 
Year 4 and 5 are also looking at the Ancient 
Civilisations; Year 4 are studying the Greeks, 
whilst Year 5 have been looking at the Vikings.  
 
Year 6 are currently in the middle of their 5 
Monarchs study learning about Queen Elizabeth I. The children will 
be learning about the late Queen Elizabeth II in the coming weeks and the 
influence she had.  
 
Here is a selection of History books from the last few weeks across the school – 
it is great to see such a high standard of work being produced. 



 

 

 



 

 
 

Year 3 
Reading: 
Our core text this half term has been ‘Sam Wu is NOT afraid of the DARK’ and 
pupils have thoroughly enjoyed reading it. This week we have been focusing on 
summarising events in chronological order, using our inference skills to determine 
character traits and understanding themes.  

 
 
Writing: 
Over the past few weeks' pupils have been learning to perform two poems (Birdman 
and Śmigus-dyngus) which they have thoroughly enjoyed.  



 

This week we started our new unit on Third Person Narratives and have been 
looking at a text called Bird Feeder to support our learning. 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Maths: 
Pupils have been revisiting their learning about place value, including multiplying 
and dividing numbers by 10 and 100. They have also been trying their best to learn 
and master their 3x, 4x and 8x times tables using Timetables Rockstars.  

 
 

Science: 
This half term we have started our new unit on ‘Forces and Motion’ and so far, we 
have learnt about resistance, contact forces and friction. This week, pupils have 
enjoyed using Force metres to measure friction. 



 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 

 
Click here: 10 Minute Digital Training link 

 
 

 
 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/support-us/listen-up-speak-up/?utm_source=NSPCC&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=BR7607*&utm_content=ListenUpSpeakUp+Organic_Social+Nov22&ac=


 

 
 
 



 

 


